NORTH DAKOTA
STATE BOARD OF CHIROPRACTIC EXAMINERS

Minutes of the Conference Call held August 31, 2016

A special meeting of the North Dakota State Board of Chiropractic Examiners was held via conference
call on August 31, 2016,

The meeting was called to order by President, Dr. Michael Remmick, at 12:30 pm CST.

Roll call: Present - Dr. Remimick, Dr. Froehling, Dr. Ficek, Dr. Weiss, Dr. Pederson, and Executive Director
Lisa Blanchard. Also present on the call: Dr. Kent Yohe. No other public were present on the call.

Agenda: No additions to the posted agenda.

Dr. Weiss emailed the Executive Director information that he wanted distributed to all board members.
After the meeting was called to order, the Executive Director faxed the document to Dr. Remmick and
Dr. Ficek and emailed the document to Dr. Pederson and Dr. Froehling.

Dr. Peters. The Board sent a letter for Dr. Peters response dated August 19, 2016. We failed to request
enough information to address all of the allegations in the original complaint. A motion was made by
Dr. Froehling, second by Dr. Ficek, to draft another letter to request Dr. Peters to respond to the
unprofessional and dishonorable conduct and deceiving the public claims. To support these, we will ask
for a copy of his fee schedule regarding animal chiropractic and copies of any animal chiropractic

advertisements he uses. Motion passed. This response should be included with the response requested
in the August 19, 2016 letter.

Freedom Chiropractic. The patient records were received and all of the board members received a copy.
The Board members have many questions after review of the notes. A motion was made by Dr. Weiss,
second by Dr. Ficek, to send letters to Dr. Condon and to Dr. Jaeger requesting information from both. A
proposed list of questions, distributed to all board members after the call to order, is attached to these
minutes. The Executive Director will draft letters from these questions and the Board members will be
allowed to add/modify/subtract additional information in the drafting process. Motion passed.

Dr. Remmick gave a brief overview of his thoughts/plans for the upcoming meeting on September 23
so each board member can begin their preparations.

Adjourn. A motion was made by Dr. Pederson, second by Dr. Froehling, to adjourn the meeting. Motion
passed. The meeting adjourned at 1:12 pm CST.

These minutes were prepared by Lisa Blanchard, Executive Director, for the signature by the Secretary,
Dr. Eric Froehlin
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Eric Froehling, D.£., Secretary Date




